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It’s summertime and you are making your vacation plans. With proper planning you can mix business with pleasure and deduct part of your vacation cost. The follow-up question is how much? Starting with transportation expenses all of the cost as a means of getting to and from the destination are 100% deductible if the primary part of the trip is for business. None of this cost is deductible if the primary part of the trip is for vacation. 
Since the IRS does not specify how to determine the primary purpose of a trip the circumstantial issues surrounding the trip are an important part of making this determination. For example if the trip is for ten days and at least five of those days are for business purposes it would be fair to say the primary purpose is for business. However  if only four days out of ten are for business then greater scrutiny would occur as to the primary reason for the trip. So it is important to keep records that document the number of days you are actually conducting business verses the days that are personal. 

Saturday night stay-over count as business days when it is impractical to come home due to travel requirements. In addition the days traveling can count as business days when making the records for this deduction. 

All related out of pocket expenses for hotels, 50% meals and entertainment follow standard business rules where proper documentation is required showing the nature of the expense and its relationship to the business at hand. 

In the event you take your spouse and or your family none of their related cost would be deductible for business purposes. So it is important to maintain these records separately to document to the IRS that you have complied with these requirements. If you have any follow-up questions or you are considering foreign travel (which have another set of rules) please do not hesitate to contact us so we can assist you in determining your ability to deduct this travel cost. Enjoy the summer. 

